
 

                                                             
 

TOWN OF NEW CASTLE, NH 
NEWS REGARDING FORT STARK CLOSURE 

 

The NH Bureau of Historic Sites notify the Town of New Castle that Fort Stark 
Historic Site, at the end of Wild Rose Lane, will be closed to all visitors beginning 
on Tuesday, October 10, 2023. Signage of park closure will also be posted on site. 
Our contractors are working to upgrade our parking area and secure bunkers for 
public safety, this work will limit the safe access to the site. Renovations at Fort 
Stark are funded by the American Rescue Plan (ARPA).  

Please do not access this site with vehicles or on foot, while construction activity 
takes place on site, until further notice. We look forward to welcoming the public 
back to Fort Stark once the work is complete, which is planned for Spring 2024. If 
there are questions regarding the project or timeline, please call (603) 271-3238. 
Thank you. 

 
 
 


